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  Dear family in Christ and friends, 

       It’s our prayer that this report will find you in good health 

physical and spiritual. Since the confinement we have been 

under for several months and we are aware that it’s 

worldwide and in even worse in some countries. We are 

grateful that the French government has removed some of 

the constraining rules. When they first put it in place,  we 

were only allowed to go out our house  for one hour and 

could only go for a distance of 1 kilometre and  with a signed 

authorisation  which stated for which reason , either grocery 

shopping , doctor visits or taking your pet for a walk and, of 

course, wearing of the mask was mandatory. If you got 

stopped by the police without a mask and your authorisation 

you got a fined $200.00! The police caught close to one 

million people without masks. 

 

March 

 

Announcements 

Calendar for June-on table in foyer 

SUPER SUNDAY –TODAY!!!! 

Save  Food Pantry Items,  Cans,  peanut butter 

Bookmark our Facebook page. And add 

EllabellChurchofChrist@hotmail.com to your contact list. Brother Paul 

asks that you simply email him anything you want to appear on the 

Facebook page; pictures, announcements, etc. 

Call List –There are forms on the back table if you want to be added to our 

call list. If you want a call made, call me or text me and I will make the call 

and schedule it. 912-667-0519 

Prayer List –There is a form on the back table to add names to the prayer 

list. 

Worship Services Online – Go to our website and there is a link at the bottom. 

Join us from anywhere in the world online. Subscribe to our You Tube 

channel 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC5OdoHWTNUba_av5NqR_Vfg 

Worship Zoom Meetings – add your email at you will get an email when 

we have services 

https://www.ellabellchurchhome.org/worshipservicesonline.htmand  

 
 

Proud to Serve in Worship 

June 28, 2020 

Speaking Where The 

Bible Speaks; Silent 

Where The Bible Is Silent 

https://tricountysavannah.

wordpress.com/about-

savannah-and-

surrounding/ 

 I can do all 

Things through 

Him Who 

strengthens me. 

-Philippians 4:13 

 

Mohsen’s Message                                                            

4 rue Deodat de Severac 

75017 Paris, France 

MARCH April and May  2020 report                                                             

(From the USA dial: 0-11-33-1-46-22-07-41)                     

(Roland cell phone 0-11-33-750-23-63-83)                          

E-Mail: rolandmohsen@yahoo.com 

Rose:yourroseinparis2003@yahoo.com 

yourrose2009paris@gmail.com 

Church website: www.egliseduchrist-deodat.com 
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     On June the second, the government announced that we 

could now travel   up to 100 kilometres but with only two 

people in our cars, the driver and a person in the back seat. 

But in regards to the Church we could start meeting but no 

more ten people at the time, and no children under the age 

of eleven. 

     Thank God for Zoom, Google Meeting, and Skype. We 

have worship and are having Bible classes through their 

services. Tuesday evening I have a Bible class with the 

Church in Cameroun and we have an average of 12-14 

present and for the last three weeks a family from Italy 

joining us for the Bible study which is good for them. 

     On Wednesday we have a Bible class with our members 

and also with brethren from Guadeloupe, Martinique, and 

Saint Marten and Brother Steven from Caen, France. Sunday 

morning we have an average of 53 to 54 families including 

brother Steven from Caen and the family from Cuba living 

near Toulouse, and for the evening English worship through 

Zoom and we have an average 8 to 9 connected.  

   June the 9th four brethren and a sister came to the building 

so we can prepare the meeting place so we could 

accommodate  for a maximum of 70 people compared to the 

180 before to the confinement. More good news; now we 

can travel more than 1000 kilometres from home. We cannot 

travel outside of the country and no one can come to France 

from another country. The schools reopened  on June the 

second but with a limited number of children by classes. Our 

granddaughters have school three times a week with a 

limited amount of students. 

   Through our website I have several people taking Bible 

correspondence courses and one particular lady is really a 

good student. Brother Pascal from Troyes continues to stay 

in contact with us and  Zoom for worship.  

   Prices of goods have skyrocketed and unemployment rate 

here in France is worst that is ever been since the end of 

WWII. They expect thousands of businesses will be 

bankrupted in the next few months. The only thing that went 

down a little is gasoline. 

   We are grateful unto God that none of us or our family has 

caught the Corona virus that we are sure of.  

   We are grateful unto you all that continue to support us 

spiritually and materially  

               Until next time may God richly bless you all, 

               Roland   

 
 

 


